Commander Lyle Armel, U.S.S. Dorothea L. Dix, c/o Fleet Postoffice, New York, N.Y.

Dear Lyle:

Congratulations, Lyle, on your much deserved advancement. We are all certainly proud of you.

I am sending you last month's Jayhawk Rebounds and we are in the process of writing another one in the very near future. Most of this news may be old to you, but we are sending it along to kind of keep you in touch with some of the activities on the Hill, and especially with our boys in service. Many of their names, of course, will be familiar to you.

Mrs. Allen enjoys Mrs. Armel so much in her class. She told Mrs. Allen that she hoped to go east to have a visit with you in the not too distant future. That would be wonderful for you both.

With every good wish for your continued success, I am

Vory sincerely yours,

FCA:AH

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.